
Appendix A to Report 22-027

EXCERPT FROM:                                        EXTRAORDINARY BOARD, 1 September 2022

3 Report from Committee of the Whole 31 August 2021

Moved by Trustee Lyra Evans

Seconded by Trustee Penny

A. THAT the Staff work collaboratively with Ottawa Public Health (OPH) and
Ottawa-Carleton District School Board (OCDSB) employee groups to develop a
strategy and protocol to require staff be “fully vaccinated” against COVID-19.
This can include a multi-pronged approach that takes into consideration and
mitigates as much as possible the operational risks arising from the strategy
and protocol, to ensure OCDSB workplaces remain as safe as possible for
students and staff;

B. THAT in developing and implementing the protocol and strategy the OCDSB
will comply with its human rights obligations and accommodate employees who
are legally entitled to accommodation.

C. THAT the finalized COVID-19 mandatory employee vaccination protocol and
strategy be implemented by 30 September 2021 with the first shot taking place
by 30 September 2021 with the second shot if necessary as soon as medically
allowed and available.

For (11): Trustee Scott, Trustee Penny, Trustee Blackburn, Trustee Boothby,
Trustee Campbell, Trustee Ellis, Trustee Bell, Trustee Lyra Evans, Trustee Fisher,
Trustee Hough, and Trustee Schwartz

Carried (11 to 0)


